St. Charles Pastoral Council Meeting Minutes
	Opening, Call to Order 
Date:       2/18/25             Time: 6: 00 PM                     
In Attendance:
Fr. Michael, Deacon Don, Bob James, Pat James, Andrea Scott, David Scott, John McCormick,  Karen Leffel, Karey Fallon, Kevin Fallon,  Tara Ashworth, Marta Rose, Brian Heath , Kim Heath, Leticia Palacio, Adela Montalvo, Jose Montalvo, Rob Harris, Marge Surran, Joan Natali, Jeanette Orzo, Judy Chuisano. Maria Herrera Juarez, David, Peggy Phillips
Focus on Faith – Readings for   7th    Sunday are read: 1st  1 Samuel 26:2, 7-9, 12-13, 22-23 2nd  1 Corinthians 15:45-49 Gospel Luke 6:27-38 (copies to be provided), followed by discussion. 
Approval of November 19th and January 21 (updated) meeting minutes: Moved -David Scott , Second -Tara Ashworth
Questions, Comments –   

	New Business: 
1. Request for new collection baskets
2. Recommendation to publicize the meeting times of the ministries so interested parishioners can join.
3. Robust discussion about ministries – scope and purpose.

	Old Business Update:
1. Food Pantry – thank you card from the food pantry re: our continuing financial assistance
2. ADA Parking – spaces are started in the edge of the parking lot (2) and another in front of church is in permitting (1)
3. New Parishioners- Belles will host in Donut Sunday to welcome new members and tell them about our parish
4. Columbarium survey results – 4 responses
5. Angel Tree- Card thanking parishioners  was sent to Deacon

	Finance Council      no report

	Archives         Chair: Marge Surran

	Ecumenical           Chair:  OPEN John McCormick is acting
Participant: John J McCormick – Place Holder Chair
Report: Spent February 5 th , 10 th , and 11 th , calling several churches to see if there might be some interest in  meeting as a “Fellowship” group to share what we are presently doing as a congregation , what seems to be working and what wasn’t. This gathering would give us all an opportunity to get to know each other and to possibly find activities which could be completed jointly. Eight churches were called : one the number was not in service, four
were interested and would more than likely attend and three have not called back yet and I will continue to chase. 
Based on the four being interested and some other conversations, I sent a note to Marta to reserve the Parish hall for Wednesday February 26 th from 3:30 to 8:30 with dinner planned for 5:30 to 7:30 pm.
Next: I will call Father Michael this am to see if he can make it and will call the Deacon as well. Will also contact the “Belles” to see if they would be willing to cater the evening. I am thinking I would cover the cost of
food and donate some cash for their efforts. I have spoken to Fa. Michael, he has indicated he is 100% behind the
plan as it is and will pray for us and this endeavor. As of 2/17/25, there will be 12 places set at the dinner table and still waiting to hear what the final number might be. Getting people to commit is extremely difficult. Will give it until Friday 2/21, if not sufficient number then I will cancel the event and perhaps try another time.

	Facilities Management       Chair: Rob Harris
 Estimates for new tiles in parish hall, carpet in church, carpet in entryways of church and parish hall are in progress.
Estimates for new kneelers (pads vs whole kneeler); we hope to keep the original, historical kneelers
Cabinets for back of church are underway

	Social Ministry:        OPEN
The ministry recognizes -We are called to serve. How can we achieve joining the resources and distributing? Social ministry and Ecumenical are closely related. How can we effectively address the needs of the people on the Shore?

	Helping Hands      Chair: Joan Natali

	Hispanic Ministry:        Chair: Adela and Jose Montalvo, Leticia Palacio 

	Migrant Ministry:       Chair: Karey Fallon 
• No camp activity to report as our camps are empty.


	Parish Life:                 Chair: Jeanette Orzo and David Scott 
Sunday, February 2 nd , 2025
Traditional Donut Sunday on this day became Un- Donut Sunday. The Belles provided many homemade cakes, muffins, signature snacks, several delicious casseroles, quiches, banana bread, strudel, almond pastry puffs &amp; salad. Three birthdays were celebrated. There were approximately 60 that attended. 
Sunday, March 16 th , 2025, St. Patrick’s Day Celebration at 3:00- Parish Hall
Dinner prepared by the Knights, RSVP by March 8 th
Respectfully submitted,
David Scott &amp; Jeanette Orzo

	Religious Ed:           Chair: Kevin Fallon
• Classes are now in session and will continue through April 27, 2025. We currently have 21 students enrolled. Class times are as follows:  
• Morning Sessions K-8 and RCIA-C: 10:00 AM to 11:15 AM  
• Afternoon Session 9-12: 2:50 PM to 3:50 PM  
• Enrollment: 20 (Updated from 21)  
• Reconciliation/First Communion: 7 (Updated from 8) 
• Family of Faith (non-sacramental formation): 6  
• Confirmation: 5  
• RCIA - Children (New): 2  
First communion is scheduled for Mothers Day weekend
• Current Catechists:  
• Judy Chuisano: Reconciliation and First Communion  
• Karey Fallon: Family of Faith (Non sacramental); Confirmation  
• Maureen Bochman: Family of Faith (Non sacramental)  
• Kevin Fallon: Confirmation  
• Laura Sherman Rudmin: Trained VIRTUS Parent for Afternoon Session  
• Our confirmation retreat is scheduled for March 8, 2025 at St Peter the Apostle church  in Onley. We have 5 candidates preparing to attend. The Sacrament of Confirmation  will be celebrated on April 5th at 11:00 am at St Peter the Apostle church in Onley. 
Adult Education – 
• We completed our Adult Faith Formation class titled “Luke, The Story of Salvation”  on January, 31, 2025. A special thank you to Karen Leffel for leading the class!!  
• We have scheduled a scripture study for the six Thursdays of Lent beginning on March 6, 2025 at 5;30 pm. Each session will focus on the Sunday gospel for that week. An announcement will be made the weekend of February 22-23, 2025.


	Fundraising:               Chair: Tara Ashworth

	Worship                     Chair: -OPEN
Funeral Liturgy – Peggy Phillips and Marge Surran, co-chairs

	Homebound Ministry:      Chair: Judy Chuisano

	New Office Info:            Chair: Marta Rose 
Dick Surran is announcing a new CPR class May 17-18. The parish will cover approximately one half of the cost. 

	Secretary’s Time: (clarification of notes taken, if necessary)

	Pastor’s Time & Closing Prayer:  

	Adjourned :       

	Next Meeting:        March 18th           6:30PM



